

Springfield School



NEWSLETTER 12 -11th December 2020

Welcome to the twelfth edition of our weekly 'admin' newsletter for the 2020/2021 academic year. This will keep you up to date with whole school events and activities.

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

School will close on Friday 18th December and reopen to pupils on Tuesday 5th January. Please note that school will be open as normal on Friday 18th December and it is a non-uniform day and pupils are able to wear party clothes if they wish.

WEEKLY INSPIRATION

This week's quote comes from 6PF:

May you never be too grown up to search
the skies on Christmas Eve.

Friends of Springfield School

Presents

FRIENDS FESTIVE RAFFLE

Tickets £2 Each On Sale Now

Mrs Hodgkison will draw the winning names

On Wednesday 16th December 2020

To enter please send into school £2 per chance to win, your name and contact number and how many entries you would like in an envelope marked "Friends Festive Raffle"

<u>PLEASE SEE ATTACHED POSTER FOR FURTHER</u>
INFORMATION

CHANGES TO NURSING TEAM

There is going to be a new addition to Springfield Nursing Team from January 2021. Katie Mulroy will be joining the team. Katie has been working at Hebden Green School prior to being here. Katie will be working with Jenny and Rowena Monday to Wednesday and Debbie will be working Thursday and Friday as she's getting too old now and needs to slow down. Jenny and Rowena will remain full time. If you want to contact the Nursing Team via eSchools then can you send it to 'urses' and we can all see it. If you want to eSchools a particular nurse then you can, but it may not be seen straight away. Direct telephone number is 01270 826150. It is a secure number so only the nursing team use the phone and pick up messages. Regards Springy Nursing Team



% Attendance by Class							
1CW	93.3%	1AJ	100%	1CS	85%	2AA	100%
2JK	100%	2LB	100%	2LW	96.7%	2MD	94.6%
2NP/KA	98.7%	2SR	100%	3AO	100%	3AP	92.5%
3LC	98%	3MW	89%	3NA	91.3%	3NH	82.9%
4AJ	92.7%	4HM	80%	6EM	86%	6PF	100%

*** REMINDERS ***

NUT FREE SCHOOL

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this when sending in snacks or packed lunches

DINNER MONEY

Current school meal prices are:

Primary aged pupil (year 3-6) - £2:30 per meal

Secondary aged pupil (year 7 and over) - £2:50 per meal

Payments should be made via ParentPay. If you have any difficulties, please get in touch.

NURSING TEAM

Could parents/carers let the Nursing Team know of any changes in their child's conditions/medications/ A & E attendances etc via eSchools to Jenny Smith or Debbie Potts. Parents can e-school, send letters or call us. We are in school between 8.30am and 16.30pm each week day.

Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this.

The new number to call for any continence issues or change of size of nappies is 01270 826360.

PHYSIOTHERAPY AND OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY

If you have any questions regarding your child's physio/OT/Orthotics care, the team can be contacted via eSchools, or telephoning school and asking for the Therapy Department. Could you please let us know of any upcoming orthopaedic appointments or planned surgery that has been scheduled for your child. Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist is in school Monday to Friday and Yvonne Williams, OT works on a Monday.

Useful contact numbers

For wheelchair reviews:

Physio/OT office: 01270 826153

Wheelchair assessment unit: 01625 663345 Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare 0151 6536000

SPEECH THERAPY TEAM



Keeping in touch with the Speech Therapy team at Springfield School



We are always keen to hear from you- Please feel free to contact us with any questions about your child's treatment Phone the school: - 01270 685446 (a member of the SLT team is in school on Mon, Tues, Wed, Thur or Fri)



Direct phone Jo Currie or Alex Makin SLT on:-01270 826152 Jo Currie SLT available Mon/Tues/Wed Alex Makin SLT available Wed pm/Thur/Fri (Thurs)



Email Jo Currie SLT at:ioanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk or Alex Makin SLT at:-Alex.Makin@mcht.nhs.uk

YOU CAN ALSO CONTACT VIA ESCHOOLS Integrated Care Partnership

Central Cheshire